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Swaffham Town Council 
Market Committee
Minutes of the meeting of the Market Committee on Monday, 15th March 2021 at 6.30pm via virtual media link.
Councillors:                    Mrs J Skinner, Mrs L Beech, Mr S Bell, Mrs W Bensley, Mr P Darby, 

                                       Mr C Houghton, Mrs S Matthews
Non-Councillors:            Mr F Eagle, Mr H Eagle, Mr L Martin, Mr D Smith,

Deputy Town Clerk:       Mrs C Smith

Market Superintendent:  Mrs R Ostler
1. To receive apologies for absence
Apologies for absence had been received from Mr D Finnis.
2. To receive declarations of interest for items included on the Agenda 
Mr F Eagle stated that Mr H Eagle is his brother.
Mr D Smith had an interest in item 8.1.
3. To elect Market representative 
There remained one Market Rep. vacancy. Mr Dan Finnis had expressed an interest in filling it.
Mr D Smith proposed Mr D Finnis, Mr L Martin seconded. All in favour.
4.  To receive and agree the Minutes: Market Events and Tourism Committee 15th February 2021
All agreed.
5. To report on outstanding actions agreed at previous meetings.
5.1. Face covering signs; Signs had been purchased from a local business, Uncle Lukes. They had been well received by Traders.
5.2. Young traders promotion: The Deputy Clerk had emailed Joe Barratt, who leads on Youth Markets for NABMA, to see if there was a template for a promotion. To date he had not replied. Mr D Smith suggested approaching the Market Traders Federation. Mr C Houghton would like the Committee to encourage young musicians to play on the Buttercross.
6. To receive and consider a report from the Deputy Town Clerk regarding Market issues with input from the Market Superintendent:
6.1. General report: There have been several enquires from people wanting to sell cakes. They had not been accepted until there was a vacancy.
Breckland had agreed to fund 6 new gazebos, 6 new canopies and an open trailer. The stall provision will be split with Watton with both Councils having access to all 16 for a large event. Watton will keep the closed trailer.
The depressions in the Market Place had been inspected by a Breckland officer. Seven had been identified as needing remedial work, which would be done in the next few weeks. Breckland inspect the Market Place every 12 weeks.
NABMA had been in touch to request photographs of Committee members to accompany an article about the Market following the winning of the award. Cllr Beech offered to take some on the following Saturday on the Market.
Cllr Oliver had received a complaint regarding litter bins being full after the Market. Traders are reminded to take their litter home in the Market Circular, but the Market Superintendent would keep an eye on the situation.

There are several cars parking on the East side overnight into Saturday. The Deputy Clerk said that the Market Superintendent would address this by way of a flyer in the weeks leading up to the 17th April.
6.2. To receive a complaint from a member of the public that a plant stall had been allowed to trade: The email was shared with the Committee along with the Deputy Clerks response. The Committee were happy with the Deputy Clerks response and required no further action.
7.    To receive and consider reports from Market Trader Representatives
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7.1. Saturday Market: There was no report. 
7.2. Auction: There was no report.
7.3. Friday market: The Friday Market was planning to re-open on 16th April.
7.4. Poultry Auction DEFRA may delay the end of the bird flu lockdown. The new building was progressing.
8. To note Covid restriction changes from 12th April and the return to the market of all stalls
8.1. Including a request by the watch stall to return earlier to the market to enable best management of any queues: Mr D Smith informed the meeting that he would like to attend the Market from 20th March, allowing three weeks for him to reduce the expected queue, before other Traders returned, as he believed most of his customers would have received their first vaccination. The Committee were happy with this arrangement.
Mr H Eagle informed the meeting that he planned to return on 3rd April.
8.2. To consider when casual stalls will be allowed back to the Market: Following a discussion, it was agreed that all Regular Traders are invited back for the 17th April and all Casuals from the 1st May. It was not known when the Auction were planning to return. 
9. To receive and consider late or urgent matters at the Chairman’s discretion, not included elsewhere on the agenda (prior notice must be given)
The Deputy Clerk had circulated an email from the Chairman regarding events and a Market weekend. These would be put on the Agenda for the next meeting.
10. To agree date for next meeting and items for a future agenda: Monday, 19th April 2021 at 6.30pm via zoom link.
Agreed.

      The meeting closed at 7.10pm.                                      Chairman…………………………………………

